
South Puget Sound Woodturners 

Board of Directors Meeting Minutes 

June 27, 2017 

The meeting was called to order by President Pat McCart at 7:09 pm at his residence. 

Present were the following board members: Pat McCart, President; David Best, Vice President; Fred 

Abeles, Secretary; AlisaBeth Nash, Membership; John Howard, Member at Large; Tim Spaulding, 

Webmaster; John Jacobs, Librarian. 

Last Meeting – Fred Abeles did a great job of demonstrating pen making and finishing and recovered 

very well from a couple of small disasters which can happen to any turner.  There was some talk of the 

new microphone system being a little uncomfortable.  Fred felt that the audience response with their 

questions was very encouraging and showed great audience interest. 

Cleanup at Nancy Sweazey’s – 15 people showed up to help out, some even quite early.  Nancy was 

very happy with the work performed.  A gentleman was provided by the club to mow the majority of her 

property.  She plans on hiring the man on an ongoing basis to provide his services. 

Motion – Moved by John Howard, second by John Jacobs to authorize up to $300.00 of club funds to pay 

the man who mowed Nancy’s property.  The motion passed unanimously. 

Treasurer’s Report – Dan was not present at the meeting but sent his report by email and a copy is 

included with these minutes.  

Membership – AlisaBeth hasn’t received any new emails for new members and/or applications.  Tim 

Spaulding will check further because he thought she was all setup to receive the communications.  

AlisaBeth thought she was able to figure out some of the Excel spreadsheet problems for the 

membership list.  She had not yet been contacted by Don with his offer to help with her problems. 

Alisabeth said she will not be able to attend the next general meeting and John Howard volunteered to 

fill in. 

Next Meetings – July meeting will feature a panel discussion.  Roy Lane volunteered to serve and Dave 

Best has asked John Howard, Fred Abeles, Pat McCart, Dan Stromstad and, possibly, Mike Dresdner to 

serve on the panel.  There was discussion on the use of microphones.  The hand-held microphone could 

be passed amongst the panel members and the moderator would repeat the audience’s questions.  Pat 

said he would be the moderator.  Pat will ask the center to see if they have a sound system with multiple 

microphones that could be used.  It was decided that 5 or 6 panel members would be max.  The board 

decided to leave the club’s lathe in the trailer because they felt it would be a distraction. 

August 17th meeting – John Howard will demonstrate his segmented pen making.  Pat said he would not 

be available for the meeting so John Howard or Dave Best will run the meeting.  There will be no 

sawdust sessions in July or August. 

Picnic/Wood Auction – Will be held on Sunday July 23rd.  John Howard volunteered to print out maps to 

the facility to be passed out at the July meeting.  Pat decided that members with their last name starting 



with A through G will provide a salad or chips. Letters H through Q will provide a main dish.  Letters R 

through Z will provide desserts.  Ken Light has volunteered to be the auctioneer.  We will need spotters 

to recognize the bidders and announce the winning bidders.  Lester Young will provide the beverages.  

Members will be asked to bring wood to be auctioned in addition to the wood that has already been 

prepared.  Pat will visit Bev Cotter as she has some items for the event. 

Webmaster – Tim Spaulding presented his report in writing and is included with these minutes. 

Librarian – John Jacobs announced that he is resigning his position as Librarian.  He brought the club’s 

camera, tripod and library materials to the meeting.  Pat will be looking for a replacement.  John’s report 

was sent by email and a copy is included with these minutes. 

Newsletter – Input for the July newsletter should be submitted by July 8th. 

Open Discussion – Michael Dresdner from the Evergreen Woodworkers talked to Fred Abeles about the 

two clubs possibly joining forces to discuss a joint venture to create a permanent workshop and possibly 

a meeting place to be used by our members.  Further discussion will ensue. 

Adjourn – Dave Best moved for adjournment at 8:15. John Howard seconded.  The motion passed. 

  













 

 


